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Tarnjit Chahal 
Project Director - WestConnex 
Transport for NSW 
20-44 Ennis Road 
Milsons Point NSW 2061

05/04/2022

Dear Mr Chahal,

WestConnex M4-M5 Link 3B – Rozelle Interchange (SSI 7485)
Groundwater Monitoring Report – May 2021 to November 2021

I refer to the Groundwater Monitoring Report for May 2021 - November 2021, Revision 01, dated 24
March 2022 submitted to the Department for information as required under condition of approval C17
of SSI 7485. I acknowledge and thank you for your responses to the Department’s review comments
and request for additional information. 

I note that:
 the two monitoring wells that were installed in consultation with DPE Water (IC_BH03 and

IC_BH04) are yet to provide enough data for monitoring and will be included in the next
monitoring report; 

 further details have been provided for bores where results indicated lower than predicted
groundwater levels; and

 all exceedances of Site-Specific Trigger Values (SSTVs) for groundwater salinity were
investigated and deemed to not be attributed to project works.

If you have any questions, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Shelley Reed
Team Leader
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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